



Addingham Heritage Group

Planning Meeting 9th September 2024

Minutes

Present: Don Barrett (DB), Ian Cameron (IC) (Chair), Gill Battarbee (GB), David Johnston (DJ) (Minutes), Barbara Durack (BD), Richard Durack (RD)

1. Apologies

Jonathan White (JW), Mike Bolton (MB), Rob Smith (RS), Chris Cobley (CC), Paul Harris (PH), Gary Copping (GC)

2. Minutes of the previous meeting (19th August 2024)

Approved as correct and approved for posting on the website.

3. Matters arising (not covered elsewhere).

3.1. Parish Council minutes (1894 onwards)

A link is in place from the photo archive to the PC historical minutes page on the PC web site. IC will ascertain whether or not a reciprocal link can be established from the PC web site to the photo archive. **Action IC**

3.2. Low House 'face'

Complete.

3.3. D Day exhibit contact

IC reported that Donald Johnson is willing to be interviewed. Wendy Green is establishing his contact details. **Action IC**

3.4. Speakers meeting slideshow on ACS web site

Complete

3.5. Copyright text and the Photo Archive

IC apprised the meeting that Roger Seddon has confirmed that the copyright wording on the web site is fit for purpose. Complete.

3.6. Update on the The Crown and the Information Board

IC reported that the owner is supportive of an Information Board. Project to be included in the forthcoming work plan September 2024 to March 2026.

3.7. AHG Finances

IC reported that the Group is £480.59 in credit. Finances are reviewed at the monthly ACS Trustees meeting.

3.8. Communication from the Coop and the Sawmill.

GB reported that the Catherine Smith from the Coop has identified the conditions that would be needed to be in place for an Information Board to be mounted on the Coop wall. The meeting agreed that GB should thank Catherine for her work but that this would not be progressed until as and when the sawmill residents agree to the Information Board.

Action GB

3.9 Tour de France Photo

GC has details of the copyright of the Tour de France photo (this may form part of the Crown Information Board if the copyright holder grants permission).

3.10. 1817 Map

In his absence CC was requested to feedback at the next meeting whether or not the PC would be willing and able to procure a copy of the 1817 map from the Bradford archives.

Action CC

4. Autumn Fair 12th October

- 4.1** BD and RD agreed to help with the set up of the stall on Friday 11th October at 7.00pm and again at the Fair on the 12th October. Further help is requested from those members of the group not present.

Action CC, GC, PH, RS, JW, MB

5. Discussion on the Work Plan September 203 - March 2026

- 5.1.** The Group agreed with the 'RAG' status of the current work plan previously circulated by IC. The Group has achieved much since it was set up.

- 5.2.** The Group brainstormed the '5 Ps' document previously circulated by IC and this will be further refined at the October meeting.

Action IC

6. National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) consultation

- 6.1.** IC reported that CC is providing Heritage input to the ACS planning group consultation process under Malcolm Keeble's leadership. Under the new proposals, the current Heritage section would be unchanged. However, changes were proposed with an

introduction of a 'grey belt' and alterations to 'change of density'.

Action CC

7. Bradford City of Culture

- 7.1.** GB reported back from a village wide meeting on 3rd September that the Big Launch event is on 12th September but that there had been no engagement with the village. The village's original plan was to have a series of walks in and around the village across the year but that was now being scaled back. The Heritage Group still wished to contribute to the Year . PH and RS were requested to make a judgement call as to the nature and frequency of any heritage walk.

Action PH, RS

8. Updates on Current work plan

- 8.1.** DB reported that Stage 3 of the 1683 project is complete and the sub group is ready to move to stage 4.
- 8.2.** The COVID-19 sub group had met with DB regarding the publishing process for the book.

9. Future proposed dates 2025

- 9.1.** The meeting agreed with IC's proposed dates. The Hub to be booked.

Action IC

10. AOB

- 10.1.** DJ suggested that once the work plan is established the Group should consider how it is best managed. It was agreed that this would be debated at the November meeting.

Action IC

13. Date of next meeting

Monday 14th October 2024 at 5.30pm in The Hub (apologies noted from DJ).